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I would like to lend my support, together with The Friends of
Griffith Park, for the alternative 1 to the LA zoo expansion plan. I
remember the current zoo with its shady tree canopy, as the
perfect toddler heaven. The annual pass encouraged me to
frequently take the children. A perfect, off peak, alternate
playground. A serene, semi tropical world where the animals fit
unobtrusively into the landscape. Over the years I have also seen a
lot of reclusive wildlife enjoying the zoo’s surroundings in the
tucked away canyon. There are many theme parks around the
world but the LA zoo has a totally unique charm. The zoo should
use, build and improve upon it rather than bulldozing trees and
concreting huge structures.



